Gardner-Webb University

Digital Commons @ Gardner-Webb University

First Baptist Church Anniversary Celebrations

First Baptist Church (Shelby, NC)

11-9-1972

Correspondence- Nov 9 1972 - Gene Watterson -125th Anniversary- Deacons

Gene L. Watterson

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.gardner-webb.edu/baptist-historical-collections-first-baptist-church-anniversary-celebrations



125th. anniversary 1847-1972

GENE L. WATTERSON, PASTOR

November 9, 1972

Dear fellow member:

Since there was not room in The Informer this week to include this list of deacon nominees, we are sending it to you on a separate sheet.

I hope that you will spend much time in looking over these names and in prayer that God will guide you as to how to cast your ballot on the first Sunday in December.

Those nominated to serve as deacons for the First Baptist Church are:

A. Donald Allen Eugene F. Allen Paul Allen J. R. Bowen Demar H. Boyles Dr. R. F. Bowling John O. Brock Robert G. Cabiness Paul Eeds Leon Harris L. T. Hamrick C. J. Hill H. S. Keeter, Jr. Claude Lawing, Jr. C. Michael Lecrov William D. Lutz

Hugh Mauney
Arthur L. Moss, Jr.
Dr. A. W. McMurry, III
Robert McMurry
Bobby R. Ridgeway
T. Eddie Ramsaur
Max Scism
Donald E. Smith
David Spangler
D. Kenneth Street
Fred J. Swift
W. B. Wilder
Maurice Wishnoff, Jr.
Jimmy Wilson
Joe C. Yates

Ten of these men will receive a three year term and one will receive a one year term. The one year term is to fill the unexpired term of a deacon who is no longer a member of the First Baptist Church.

May God guide you as you seek His wisdom in choosing the men to serve in this position.

Sincerely,

Sene L. Watterson